MINUTES
MOBILE MANUFACTURED HOME ADVISORY COUNCIL

MAY 19, 2004

The Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council convened May 19, 2004 at 10:00 A.M. 
in Room 117 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106.

Members Present:

Vincent Flynn, Chairman
CHFA Employee
Ben Castonguay

CT Real Estate Commission Member
George Cote


Banking Industry Representative
Leonard S. Campbell

Town Planner
Thomas J. Ciccalone

DECD Representative
Michelina G. Lauzier

Park Tenant
Neil Gervais


Park Tenant
Edward Bartsch

Park Tenant

Marcia L. Stemm

Park Owner
Keith Jensen


Park Owner
Al Hricz


Park Tenant
Members Absent:

Bennett Pudlin


Attorney at Law
Jeffrey Ossen


Park Owner

Myriam Clarkson                    Mobile Manufactured Housing Ind. Rep. 

Board Vacancies:

None
DCP Staff Present:

Vicky Bullock, DCP Attorney




Gregory Carver, Special Investigator





Tracy Cicero, Board Secretary
Public Present:

Raphael Podolsky, Esquire 




Joe Mike

Note:
The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division. 
For information call Richard M. Hurlburt, Director, at (860) 713-6135.
APPOINTMENT OF ADVISORY COUNCIL MEMBERS
Attorney Vicky Bullock conducted the swearing-in of Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council member Thomas J. Ciccalone, as a representative of the Department of Economic and Community Development and Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council member Edward Bartsch, as a mobile manufactured home park tenant, in succession to Catherine Conderino.  
MINUTES

The Advisory Council reviewed and approved minutes of the April 7, 2004 
Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council meeting.

REPORT FROM SUB-COMMITTEES

· EDUCATION COMMITTEE

The Education Committee reports meeting on 5/4/04 with Vicky Bullock and Claudette Carveth to discuss most effective way to have their link put on the current DCP website, including  highlights as well as a Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council Housing link. 
The Committee further reports that any proposed designs would be submitted to both DCP and the Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council for their review and approval.   

· LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE

The Legislative Committee reports on a piece of mobile home legislation appearing on a technical Judicial Department bill in 2000, which appeared on a technical Judicial Department bill related to a grace period for making repairs for tenants directing a violation, which in the end was removed from the bill. The Committee further reports on future drafting of proposed legislation relating to the Unemployed and Underemployed Homeowners Act. 

· FINANCE COMMITTEE

The Finance Committee reports lending activities ongoing, with an adequate number of lending institutions reporting loans of up to $50,000.00.
RYDER PARK UPDATE

Al Hricz reports that the Planning & Zoning Commission has provided approval for 177 homes and the developer is now waiting for the usual permits to be issued. The developer will commence clearing the property as well as planning on the selling and moving of homes into the park.
OLD BUSINESS

The Advisory Council shared some information found at the HUD office in Hartford indicating some states were delegating federal obligations within state administrative agencies and Connecticut was not. The Advisory Council will look into issue in order to provide further updates on the matter.

NEW BUSINESS

Gregory Carver provided updates to complaints received by DCP and expanded on the process used in attempting to resolve issues as they arise.
MISCELLANEOUS

The Advisory Council discussed zoning ordinances in the state that are not being followed as far as compatibility and equity between manufactured and site-built housing. The Council expressed their concern regarding numerous towns having local zoning ordinances that prohibit mobile manufactured home parks. The Attorney General’s legislative liaison was solicited for a legal opinion or declaratory ruling on this matter and no response has been provided to date. 
A follow-up will be pursued in order to receive a response to this matter.
 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:45 A.M.   
Respectfully submitted,









Nelson Leon









Advisory Council Secretary
The next meeting of this Advisory Council is scheduled for Wednesday, September 15, 2004.
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